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Position: Support

The Drug Policy Forum ofHawai'i writes in support ofHCR 187 which requests
that the Hawaii Paroling Authority establish a HOPE parole pilot program.

This pilot program would be patterned after the HOPE Probation program which
has been shown to be successful in reducing arrests for new crimes; reducing drug
use; reducing skipped appointments with probation officers; and reducing rates of
probation revocation.

The HOPE program is based on the premise that violations ofprobation should be
met with consequences that are proportionate to the violation. Interviews with those
under the HOPE program feel that the program is fair and the consequences are
fair. This beliefleads to a respect for the system and to following the rules that are
set for them.

In the same way, we have the opportunity to turn the parole system into a system
that is more effective in reducing recidivism and the return to crime. It is
unfortunate that technical violations ofparole can lead to incarceration for several
years. These sanctions are expensive and ineffective in reducing recidivism.
Hawai'i cannot afford to waste money on ineffective prison programs while needed
education, health and human service programs are cut,

We urge the passage of this resolution. Thank you for allowing us to testify in
support of this measure.

Dedicated to safe, responsible, and effective drug policies since 1993




